

9 September 2021

## Dear Parent/Carer

As this is our first full week back at school, I am writing to offer a general update on how things have progressed to date, as well as providing some concise clarification on the role schools are currently playing (outside of educational issues) in our journey back to normality.

Firstly, and most importantly, we were delighted to welcome all our pupils at the start of this exciting academic year; we are all grateful for the positive start we have made with your support.

I also thought it would be helpful and timely to set out what to expect from the school in relation to the current COVID-19 guidance. Please forgive me if you are aware of all this and it seems like repetition; however, I know that it can be difficult to keep abreast of all the latest guidance.

As a school, the following operational changes have been made in line with the guidance issued by the government:

- 'Bubbles' in schools are no longer required; we are not implementing these this year.
- Face coverings again are no longer required, so we are not implementing the use of them this year. However, it is highly recommended that if your child uses the school bus or public transport to get to school, then face coverings should be used.
- Social distancing is no longer required, although we are asking both staff and pupils to use common sense in communal areas and corridors, where there is high footfall.
- As you may be aware, schools no longer are being asked to perform 'contact tracing' as this function
  has been transferred to NHS Test and Trace. If applicable, it will be NHS Test and Trace that would
  communicate any relevant information to families going forward.
- In terms of pupils or staff with either symptoms or a positive lateral flow test, then the school will continue to isolate the individual and send them home and recommending they seek a confirmatory PCR test. Taking the PCR will mean NHS Test and Trace will be in contact if the test was positive; the school would therefore not be providing information on these cases to parents. If the PCR test was negative, then the pupil or member of staff will be able to return to school.
- The school has put in place an outbreak management plan, available via the school website. This has been produced in collaboration with local public health teams and allows us to temporarily reintroduce some of the measures we had in place previously (if an outbreak were to occur). The plan allows us to step up measures, as well as step the measures down when appropriate.

As you can see, we are working as a school in collaboration with colleagues in public health, local authorities and parents to ensure we maintain the safe environment we have come to except of a Trinity school.

Rawson Street North, Halifax, HX3 6PU
tel: 01422 351291 email: contactus@akroydon.trinitymat.org web: akroydon.trinitymat.org

Thank you again for your support in making the start to school year a great success.

Yours sincerely

O. Grant-Roberts

Mr Grant-Roberts

Principal



Rawson Street North, Halifax, HX3 6PU tel: 01422 351291 email: contactus@akroydon.trinitymat.org web: akroydon.trinitymat.org